CALIFORNIA COMMUNITY COLLEGES CHANCELLOR'S OFFICE

1102 Q STREET, SUITE 4400 SACRAMENTO, CA 95811-6549 (916) 322-4005 http://www.cccco.edu



July 3, 2017

Dr. Keith Curry President Compton College 1111 E. Artesia Blvd. Compton, CA 90221

Dear Mr. Curry:

We congratulate Compton Center on earning initial accreditation by the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges at their June 7, 2017, meeting.

Our board, the California Community College Board of Governors, will adopt a resolution at their next meeting on July 17, 2017, which will formally recognize Compton College as our system's 114th community college. In the interim, this letter confirms the transition of Compton Center to Compton College.

Our office and board are committed to supporting Compton College's current partnership with El Camino Community College District, and we look forward to working with leadership from both institutions to support Compton College's future accreditation under the Compton Community College District.

Best regards,

Erik Skinner

Deputy Chancellor

California Community College Chancellor's Office

Cc: Dr. Dena Maloney, President El Camino College